

NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on 20th June 2016 at 5.30pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllr Jarman (Chairman), Cllr John Turner, Mr Keith Bradford, Mrs Sue Garner, Mr David Blackford, 
Also present: Malcolm Reed, Ken Feltwell, Peter Bostelman, Martin Welsford, Andy Garner, Nick Hewitt, and Sally Rivlin

16/06 – 1: Election of Chairman:

Cllr Turner proposed that Cllr Jarman continue as chairman. This was seconded by Mr David Blackford and agreed unanimously by the committee.
16/06 – 2: Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from Mr Ken Allen, Mr and Mrs Chadwick, Mrs Della Ware 
16/06 – 3: Minutes:

Mr Keith Bradford proposed that the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting held on 16th November 2015 be agreed with the no amendments. This was seconded by Mr David Blackford and agreed with 5 votes and 1 abstention by the committee.
16/06 – 4: Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk updated the members on the finances and plot holders. The half yearly financial report showed that the allotments have generated a net income of £959.08 to the end of March 2016. There are 2 plots available to let. The Clerk will continue to attempt to contact those on the waiting list.
16/06 – 5: Gate at Ryde Road:

This item was included on the agenda as it had been broken and was in need of repair. However, Rights of Way have replaced the broken hinge and re-hung the gate. 
16/06 – 6: Plot Rents 2016/2017:

Mr Keith Bradford proposed that the plot rents remain at the level of £4.00 per rod. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed unanimously by the committee.

16/06 – 7: Water Supply:

It was requested that the issue of water supply be discussed due to the increase in abuse of the water supply. The concern appears to be the tap adjacent to plot 39 which has been constantly left running and unattended. Mr Keith Bradford proposed that this particular tap be disconnected from the supply which was seconded by Mrs Sue Garner. This was agreed unanimously by the committee.
16/06 – 8: Correspondence:
The Clerk informed the members that the last water bill received showed an over payment and credit of £79.32 up to and including 5th May 2016. It was asked whether the money should be reclaimed or left and offset against further water bills. The members agreed to remain in our account as credit.
16/06 – 9: Open Forum:
There were no major issues for discussion
16/06 – 10: Next Meeting:
It was agreed that the next meeting will be held in November 2016. The exact date will be arranged between the Clerk and the Chairman nearer the time.
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.04pm

………………………………..

Chairman 18th July 2016
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